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The Covid-19 pandemic has had a tremendous impact on our campus and community. The people of UK Facilities

Management remain the “boots on the ground” for UK, providing the essential services needed to keep our campus

safe, secure, and positioned to respond to the evolving crisis. The strength each of you demonstrate daily is inspiring

and represents such courage and compassion. We are in this together and we will get through it together. Thank you

for everything you do. – Mary Vosevich, Vice President for Facilities Management

OUR PEOPLE. OUR STORIES.

It takes a Team! On behalf of the UK Athletics and our VP

Mary Vosevich, we want to thank everyone that helped

prepare Kroger Field for the season opener. Our FM team

had to make many changes to meet all the new requirements

of the SEC Covid Rules. A very special thank you goes out

to Kenny Drury and our Grounds Department for having

all the concourses cleaned and ready for our fans. Since we

did not have a Spring Game this year preparing for the home

opener was a huge job, and Kenny and his team did a great

job getting it ready. I know the outcome of the game was not

what any UK Fan wanted, but Kroger Field was definitely

ready for our team and our fans. Thanks again to

EVERYONE that helped prepare for and work the game. Go

CATS and Go Facilities!!! – Harold “Tree” Sandford

Lights, camera, action! Last Thursday

morning UK Grounds Manager Stacy

Borden represented Facilities

Management by starring in two video

projects. Both projects were documenting

how FM is supporting the University’s

academic and research missions through

the use of the campus as a living lab for

our faculty and students. In the first (at

dsdfright), Stacy joined UK HealthCare physicians and faculty to produce a

video for UK HealthCare’s leadership week detailing how our grounds

and greenspaces can contribute to healing and recovery. In the second

(at left), Stacy spoke with a documentary film maker about the role that

UK Grounds played in the student-led effort to convert the field at the

corner of Maxwell and Limestone into a pocket park.

DON’T FORGET YOUR DAILY SCREENINGS

Employees who come to campus for their work assignments are required to

complete a COVID-19 screening, every day, seven days a week, regardless of

how many days per week they come to campus. The daily screener is quick,

easy, and takes less than 3-5 seconds if you don’t have symptoms.

Any employee with an on-campus work assignment will receive a daily

email with instructions for completing the screening. If you do not have

regular access to email, your supervisor will provide a paper copy of the

screen.
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